
 

 

 
20 March 2020 
 
Chair 
Committee on Environment and Planning 
Parliament of New South wales 

 
 
Only by email: environmentplanning@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Chair, 

 
Questions taken on notice – Committee on Environment and Planning public hearing 20 February 2020 
 
With respect to the questions taken on notice at the above hearing we respond as follows: 
 
Question: The Law Society and other submissions talk about the need for, as part of the registration scheme 
for engineers, compulsorr professional indemnity [PI] insurance being part of that process. Do you have a view 
on that? 
 
Response: The United Services Union does not have a view on this matter. 
 
Question: Would you mind asking your membership and coming back to us to see whether we are seeing any 
such undue behaviour? 
 
Response: The United Services Union does not have any specific examples to report. 
 
Question: There are no case studies or evidence that you can point to now? 
 
Response: The United Services Union would direct the Committee to the written submissions made by the 
Association of Professional Engineers Australia. 
 
Regards, 

Graeme Kelly OAM 
GENERAL SECRETARY  
Per: Daniel Papps, Manager Industrial, Rules, Governance & Compliance 
 
 
 

Contact: Daniel Papps 
 




